CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

MARCH 6, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Rockwell, Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley, Mayor Wilch, City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Brian Hemmer and 
Tony Sneed from Alliance.

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Mayor Wilch made a motion to amend the agenda to add a bid for a new Plate Contractor for Alliance from Brian Hemmer, seconded by Alderman Rockwell.  


AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Brian Hemmer from Alliance presented a few online bids for a new Plate Contractor for review by the members of the Infrastructure Board.  Alderman Rockwell would like to go with Brian’s recommendation with the lowest bid from Menards for $529.00 plus rebate. There was discussion about upgrading to a Honda brand but since the plate contractor is only used about 5% of the year, it was determined that the additional cost for the brand name version wasn’t necessary since the Honda brand ran about $1,000.00.  Alderman Short made a motion to approve the purchase of a new Plate Contractor from Menards for $529.00 plus rebate, seconded by Alderman Rockwell

AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

PREPARATION FOR LINCOLN COUNTY PUBLIC WATER DISTRICT #1 REGIONALIZATION OF SEWER WASTEWATER MEETING
Tony Sneed from Alliance was still waiting on updated wastewater figures from Brian Martin at MECO Engineering since the current figures were from 2011 but he wanted to discuss the upcoming Lincoln County Public Water District #1 regionalization of sewer wastewater meeting that will be held next Thursday, March 15, 2018 from 12Noon -4PM at the Winfield City Hall.  Tony recently worked with City Collector Katie Harper to help with an audit and determined that our debt coverage estimate should be covered with our current sewer rates but he did mention that our sewer rates are “extremely low”.    
In preparation for the meeting on 3/15/18, Tony wanted to make some recommendations to the Infrastructure Board.  His first recommendation was to upgrade the sewer lines for the regionalization project to extend the infrastructure on Hwy B from the Elsberry Nursing Home to White Fences (Hwy W) but to dedicate the infrastructure to the regionalization project which will save the City of Elsberry about $2.4 million vs. spending $5 million to upgrade and maintain this area.  His rationalization is that Lincoln County will be adding an additional 800+ customers from the City of Elsberry and Lakeview and our residents won’t have to incur the cost and 20+ year maintenance of our own wastewater treatment plant.  There was a lot of discussion that followed this recommendation by the Board.  

Alderman Hartley asked that since a lift station will have to be built at the nursing home on Hwy B regardless of the outcome for the regionalization project, why not go all the way to Hwy W with the sewer upgrade so it will be easier to tie in other potential customers further down on Hwy B in the future which could include the Bryant’s Creek subdivision if those residents decide to go off septic.  He believes that the growth of Elsberry is on Hwy 61.  Tony Sneed from Alliance said that to upgrade and maintain that infrastructure would cost about $5 million vs. the $2.4 million if we dedicate that portion from the nursing home to White Fences (Hwy W) to the regionalization project.  Alderman Hartley also asked about any potential grant money from the EPA / DNR but Tony Sneed said that there was some grant money available but it could be limited and the EPA / DNR is pushing for this regionalization project. 
Brian Martin from MECO Engineering is supposed to provide new figures before next Tuesday’s 3/13/18 board of aldermen meeting.  Alderman Rockwell is skeptical about the numbers from MECO Engineering for the treatment plant in regards to making a good decision on which road to take towards regionalization or not.  Alderman Short stated that, at this point, if the regionalization project numbers are too high and we can’t come to a negotiated compromise, we will need to start over and open bids for engineering for the wastewater plant so the figures from MECO Engineering are not that crucial yet.  

The second recommendation from Tony Sneed at Alliance was to have at least 2 aldermen plus Mayor Wilch at this meeting and any other non-board members could be present as well.  It was decided that Alderman Rockwell and Alderman Hartley would be the best choice since they are the senior members of the Infrastructure Board and there was discussion about asking Thomas “Rusty” Kinion to also be present.   
Alderman Rockwell clarified that our negotiating position at this meeting will be to find a “happy medium” with all the board members present.  Currently, they have about 4,000 customers plus they will gain our 800+ customers which is an added value to them if we dedicate the portion of the infrastructure from the nursing home to White Fences to share the $2.5 million between all 4,800+ customers which would average around $43.04 per month per customer.  The cost per month per customer for Elsberry residents using MECO Engineering’s 2011 figures would average around $61.77 for a wastewater plant and the cost for upgrading / maintaining the additional infrastructure on our own would average around $85.00.   

STREET REPAIRS
Mayor Wilch would like to address ideas on possible street repairs around the City of Elsberry.  Alderman Rockwell stated he will go with any recommendations from Brian Hemmer at Alliance but he would like to see Hillcrest Drive from Apple to Tollgate repaired.  Mayor Wilch also spoke with Dr. Reller at the school about collaborating on repairs simultaneously with their parking lot and our street repairs on Sanderson.  It was agreed upon to have Brian Hemmer from Alliance go around town in the next few days and bring any recommendations on major street repairs to the Tuesday 3/13/18 Board of Aldermen meeting along with pictures.  The Board of Aldermen could prioritize the street repairs and determine costs afterwards.  Mayor Wilch mentioned that there was about $30,000 in street repairs leftover from the 2017 budget that was missing from the 2018 budget and he was looking into this discrepancy.  

DISCUSSION WITH MECO ENGINEERING

There was nothing new to report from MECO Engineering yet but Alderman Short suggested sending out a message to Brian Martin from MECO Engineering that it was unacceptable to bring uncompleted pay requests and unapproved change orders to the meeting for the board to review.  Mayor Wilch stated that Mike Hartman from USDA and the DNR were also unhappy that they haven’t received all the final paperwork to close out the project.  
FOLLOW UP ON CROSS BORES ON 5TH & DUBOIS / 4TH & POWELL 
Brian Hemmer from Alliance wanted to bring up the sewer repair from the cross bores located at 5th & DuBois and 4th & Powell.  He distributed (2) separate letters from Sedgwick Claims Management Service, Inc. on behalf of AT&T Missouri regarding the cross bores on 5th & DuBois and 4th & Powell.  The letters dated 10/11/17 and 11/6/17 stated that AT&T would not be held liable for any claims for the sewer lines at either location.  It was decided to give the letters to City Attorney Rob Guinness and have him draft a letter to AT&T in response to see what the next steps will be for the sewer repair.
METER BID
Brian Hemmer from Alliance presented a bid from Schulte Supply for 6 cases (36 total) Neptune Trident 10 water meters.  The board had approved 15 cases in the budget meeting but Brian only needed to order 6 cases for now and will order the remaining cases as needed.  Since these meters were approved as a line item in the budget meeting, the board said to go ahead with the bid.  
ISSUE WITH RESIDENT LARRY LUMLEY

Larry Lumley is a resident in Lakeview and he has complained numerous times that the new sewer line on his property has settled under ground and he wants the City of Elsberry to provide topsoil for fill.  A picture of Mr. Lumley’s property was provided to the Infrastructure board for review from Brian Hemmer at Alliance.  There was discussion that if we provided topsoil to Mr. Lumley, we will be “opening a can of worms” and may  have to provide topsoil to other residents as well who may have the same issues.  Alderman Rockwell stated that we are responsible for the sewer main but not for the lateral as part of the infrastructure.  Alderman Hartley suggested that we could offer Mr. Lumley a dollar amount to pay for fill dirt and have Mr. Lumley sign off on an agreement afterwards.  The Board members recalled that all the residents of Lakeview had signed off on this sewer project so the City of Elsberry shouldn’t be responsible for any further problems.  We will investigate this with City Attorney Guinness to see if we can locate these waivers.
A motion was made by Aldermen Rockwell to adjourn the Infrastructure meeting, seconded by Aldermen Short.  


AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 7:35PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Hogarth 
City Clerk 

